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Annual Report from Ellesmere Parish Council
Good evening and welcome to Criftins Parish Hall for Ellesmere Rural Parish’s 2023 Annual Parish Meeting. 

As the new Parish Council year approaches, taking us into the second half of our four year term, I would like to start by thanking all of our Councillors for their time and voluntary dedication to the Parish Council, without which the Parish Council would be unable to function.  I would also like to offer my thanks to our Unitary Councillors for their continued support and attendance at our Meeting. Unfortunately, a long term Councillor, Pat Clubbe, resigned from our Council in October.  Pat was a much valued ERPC Member and we thank her for her dedication and contribution.  
In this last year we celebrated HM Queen Elizabeth II’s Platinum Jubilee but then sadly, in September, we mourned the loss of our Monarch which was marked by a Minute’s silence at our Meeting. 

Our precept request for 2022-23 was £38,781.00 with an additional £10414.56 received in Neighbourhood Fund money.  For 2022-23 the Parish Council returned a 0% increase in the ERPC element of your Council Tax which it has done for the past 7 years or so.  We continued our working contribution in the Cemetery Working Group with the Town Council.  We have also continued to support the maintenance of our parish graveyards, village halls, newsletter, day care centre and library.  As hoped for in last year’s report productivity has started to return to pre pandemic levels – we can at least now obtain quotes for works and commission them with the assurance that work will be completed.  

There have been 10 Ordinary Meetings of the Parish Council in the last fiscal year, and 10 planning committee meetings.   We have been consulted on 44 new planning applications over the last 12 months and have submitted objections to 6.  Our meetings, both ordinary Council meetings and planning committee meetings, are open to the press and public and everyone is welcome and invited to attend. 

For the last two years the Chairman’s report has spoken of new vehicle activated signs which we have purchased to be installed in Tetchill.  Unfortunately, this project has been beset with problems, however, I am delighted to report that there is light at the end of this very long tunnel and we anticipate that they will be installed shortly.  The poles have finally gone in, after a wait of over a year, and the units will follow soon. 

We have implemented a sign clearing and cleaning programme and we are very pleased with the results. It would appear that Shropshire Council either no longer includes such routine work within its budget or simply cannot afford to, prioritising its Highways budget elsewhere.  The actual replacement and fixing of damaged signs still remains in the hands of Shropshire Council. There are many signs within our Parish which require attention and we continue to report these, potholes, overhanging hedges, flooding and all of the other highways matters within our area.  I would like to take this opportunity to confirm that we  will be upgrading 4 more street lights in Dudleston Heath in the coming months; we know that lighting provision through the village has been causing some concern. We are also working with Shropshire Council and Arriva to have better bus stop provision. 
The Parish Council supported an NHS Crisis Statement put forward to us in September by a campaign group which lobbied the Government regarding the very worrying state of the health care provision in Shropshire.  The Group was originally formed in response to the closure of local ambulance stations and the appalling response times to emergency calls.  SaTH is the third worst performing hospital in the country for handovers and has only 1.8 beds per thousand which is significantly under the Government guideline of 2.5.  
During this financial year we have financed replacement doors for this Parish Hall using Neighbourhood Fund money which derives from new development in the parish, enabling disabled access. I think you will agree that they really have improved the entrance enormously both visually and practically. We have continued to maintain the Hill Park playground and have just had a new path laid. The Parish Council sourced some new litter picking equipment, including a trolley, for the parish to aid voluntary litter picking initiatives. We have also supported the Shropshire Sailing Club to purchase new adult helmets for their new sailability programme. The Parish Council has worked with Ellesmere Town Council to agree new boundaries for a potential national boundary review.  A public meeting was held at the Town Hall to keep the communities informed.  
The Parish Council is still pursuing its ambition to have the land known as The Gravel Hole registered in ERPC’s name.  This area has been within the Parish Council’s control since the 1890s and we intend to keep it in perpetuity as an amenity area for the parish.  We are making slow but hopefully good progress.  Things in the legal world appear to work even more slowly than with local authorities!
We currently have one vacancy on the Parish Council to represent the Dudleston Heath Ward.  We have a new member, co-opted only last week, Stuart Penrose who is also representing the Dudleston Heath Ward.   If you are interested in joining please contact our Clerk in the first instance and look the website for general information.

Please also visit our website, noticeboards and Facebook for information about meetings, planning, finances, road closures and so on.  Agendas, copies of minutes and notices are also all displayed on our notice boards, Facebook and on our website.  Our financial year ended on 31st March and we are about to have our internal audit carried out.  Our financial information will be available for inspection shortly as we send our completed annual return to the external auditors for examination.  This will also be displayed on the website.  

This concludes my report for the 2022-23 municipal year.  Thank you.  
